
AURORA BAR ASSOCIATION T-SHIRTS (For year 2022) 
The Aurora Bar Association’s official T-shirt for is very plain.  It is simply the words: 
 

AURORA BAR 

ASSOCIATION 
 

Font:  Times New Roman, bold.  Large, so it can be read from a distance. 
Black letters on a light colored shirt. 
White letters on a dark colored shirt. 
Lettering centered on the front of the shirt – the lettering should be located 
somewhere between your armpits and your belly button. 
You can choose any color shirt you like. 
 
FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS: 
 
Q:  WHY WOULD WE NEED T-SHIRTS?   
A:  The members of the Aurora Bar Association do not all know each other.  If we hold an event, for example a 
Nature Walk, this helps us find the group more easily. 
 
Q:  HOW DO I ORDER A SHIRT? 
A:  We have a make-your-own T-shirt policy.  There are many online vendors who offer T-shirts.  The prices, 
quality, type of fabric, available colors and sizes vary.  We feel members should be free to get T-shirts they like.  
You can google-search “Make your own T Shirt” and find a seller that will allow you to make the shirt, and order it 
online.   
 
Q:  DOES IT HAVE TO BE A T-SHIRT? 
A:  Not necessarily.  You could have a polo shirt, sweatshirt, sleeveless T, etc. 
 
Q:  DOES THE AURORA BAR ASSOCIATION HAVE A LOGO?   
A:  No.   
However… Aurora means “dawn.”   
Suggestion:  If you want a more interesting shirt, you could add your own photograph, drawing, or painting of a 
sunrise to your AURORA BAR ASSOCIATION shirt – we don’t all have to have identical shirts.   
NOTE:  Please do not use other people’s copyrighted images without obtaining their permission first – we are 
lawyers, we are supposed to know not to commit copyright infringement. 
The Aurora Bar Association is a professional organization – one of our reasons for existence is to promote 
professionalism in the legal community.  If you wear an Aurora Bar Association shirt in public, the shirt will send a 
public relations message that reflects on the entire Aurora legal community – we ask that you avoid selecting T-
shirt images that reflect negatively on our professionalism. 
 
Q:  HOW DO I GET A DOCUMENT I CAN USE FOR THE T-SHIRT DESIGN?   
A:  It should be relatively easy to make a .pdf document that says AURORAL BAR ASSOCIATION yourself.  Open a 
Microsoft Word document, type the words AURORA BAR ASSOCIATION in a very large Times New Roman font, 
bold, center, and save as .pdf.  Most places that sell make-your-own T-shirts should be able to work with that.  Or 
you could print it out onto an iron-on label (available at office supply stores), and make your own shirt. 
That said, we do have a .pdf document that you can use – contact us and the Aurora Bar Association should be 
able to send it to you by email. 
 



Q:  DO I HAVE TO WEAR AN AURORA BAR ASSOCIATION SHIRT TO AURORA BAR EVENTS?   
A:  No.  But if members do wear the shirts, members can find each other more easily. 
 
Q:  DOES THE AURORA BAR ASSOCIATION PAY FOR T-SHIRTS?   
A:  Generally no.  We will consider reimbursing members for T-shirts in cases of financial hardship.  Please contact 
a Board member if you are a member who would like to have a T-Shirt but cannot afford one.  
 
  


